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ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

Area Council

            January 26, 2010

PRESENT:

     _x_Arlene Bautista            ___Mike Dalton                  ___Rod McMillan            ___Lisa Webb
     _x_Francis Baylen            _x_Momi Elliott                  ___Carlos Mena               ___Dean Whetham 

     ___Neal Bennett               _x_Jo Ann Higdon              ___Patrick Papetti             _x_Lisa Yaguchi
     _x_Dan Cahill                   _x_Miriam Ifill                   _x_Lillian Sapp                 ___Johnathan Fornes        

                                                                                           _x_Valerie Wagner               

Also Attending:   Shelton Bass
Budget:  At this time, the budget looks and sounds similar to what it was at this time last year; however, it is believed that things will continue to slide.  President Fallo is committed to saving full time jobs.  Other schools are doing furloughs.   Having a lot of vacant positions is better than laying people off.   Cuts in the welfare program affect some of our students.  
Request for Use of College Vehicle:    Item deferred to next meeting. 
Division Reports:

· Valerie Wagner:  She is trying to catch up on things before spring semester starts.  Jo Ann needs to talk to Rocky re:  if more disaster preparedness exercises are planned.  

· Arlene Bautista:  
· Jan Caldwell, of the Campus Watch program, is concerned that reminders aren’t being sent out so attendance is low.  Can she send out the notices or does it have to come from Ann Garten’s office?   Jo Ann reported that it was due to the Campus Watch program that they caught someone who was trying to steel a bicycle.   

· Does the Report of Adjustment for timesheets still need the social security numbers?  She will check with Angie in payroll. 

· Momi will take the question to their Division Council.  
· She suggested that calls for service should go through extension 3100; it’s more direct.      

· Patrick Papetti:   Things are going relatively smoothly in the Bookstore.  It was reported that they caught several people who were stealing book and backpacks in the Bookstore.
· Momi Elliott:  They have a new person (Pam Lee) in their office.  She will be taking over Bill Schneider’s work.  
· Miriam Ifill:  They are getting ready for the next fee deadline in February.  They got through the December 31deadline OK.  People seem to wait until the last week to pay.  Jo Ann reported that the latest estimate is 21, 300 FTES for spring – probably 10 % more than we will get paid for.   Some groups (like vets) are exempt.  Students need to pay for waiting list classes too.  They are told to check their records.   Does an e-mail go out notifying students they have been dropped?  
· Shelton Bass:  He is replacing Estella Lee.  He is getting trained, getting to know everyone and working with the Sallie Mae payment plan.  He was here for the big payment rush, and things went pretty smoothly.   
· Lisa Yaguchi:  
· Lynn Solomita will be the interim Vice President of Human Resources while Barabara Perez is at Compton.  
· They are hiring for Leo Middleton’s position; it closes in March.   The Dean of Health Sciences position is also open.     
· Frances Baylen:  
· ITS focuses on classrooms during breaks.  They are trying to reduce power consumption.  
· People are bringing equipment from home to try to connect to the school system, and ITS is trying to discourage this because it compromises the security of the system.  
· Is there a deadline for conversion to Windows 2007?  It was noted that there will probably be a push in this direction soon; however, much of the current equipment is aging, so that could cause a problem.  At some point, money will need to be spent on equipment.    
· Dan Cahill:  They are dealing with minimizing the rain damage.  They will be putting the same kind of low maintenance plants around the MBA building as the ones around the Humanities building.  

· Lillian Sapp:   
· There have been no accident reports.  
· One student in December tried to claim food poisoning, but it became apparent it was a scam.  

· Capri has done a great job with the 590 forms ; they are almost done.  
· Construction is going on but there are weather delays.     
· Contract services are down considerably.    

· Jo Ann Higdon:  

· They are working on the elevator in the Music building.  

· They are also looking at categorical services programs due to anticipated cuts.
· Non credit vs. credit classes (non credit are funded at half of credit classes)  

· Shelton Bass:  What will the governor do with funds for career tech and how will they be distributed?  It was noted that everyone is interested in whether something can create jobs.  
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